 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Morgantown Pedestrian Safety Board Meeting Agenda

Public Safety Building - Morgantown, WV

Monday, April 2, 2012, 4:30 – 5:30 PM
The Morgantown Pedestrian Safety Board’s mission is to promote a walkable environment throughout the City by developing safe, attractive, and accessible walkways that connect neighborhoods and destinations.
I. Call to Order
II. Attendance Check & board membership verification 

a. Secretary needed

III. March minutes approval (attached)
IV. Old business (45 minutes)
a. WVU Communication Studies graduate course presentations (Brann et al.)
b. WV Strategic Highway Safety Plan review (Kierig; see page 3)
c. Implementing our plan & working toward sustainability of pedestrianism, including identifying opportunities with the following

i. Implementation partners, volunteers to research the capital improvement plans of

1. MUB (Cross)

2. Dominion Hope (Harris)
ii. Serving on other boards & commissions
V. Committee Reports (15 minutes)
a. Traffic Commission (Abildso, Davis)

i. PSB Membership updated – Dan Harris added
ii. Paving list-project priorities presented

b. City Engineer report (Davis)

c. MPO (Abildso, Austin, Williams)

d. Chair’s report, ongoing activities (Abildso)

i. Pedestrian count – pursuing grant funding using smart phone app
ii. Intersection behavior analysis subcommittee report – no update
iii. Analysis of ped-vehicle accident data – continued cleaning of data
iv. Blog 
e. Neighborhood reports (Simmons, Cross, Cohen, Biases, others)

f. WVU report (Kierig)
VI. New business (20 minutes)
a. Programming/Promotions subcommittee, ideas:
i. SRTS webinar Tuesday, April 24th 1 PM

ii. International Walk to School Day, Wed, Oct 3, 2012

iii. Community walking groups

iv. Pedestrian crash awareness

VII. Other items (10 minutes)
VIII. Next meeting April 2, 2012, 4:30-5:30 PM at Public Safety Building
Review of State of West Virginia Strategic Highway Safety Plan

Hugh E. Kierig
February 9, 2012
The West Virginia Strategic Highway Safety Plan was adopted in September 2007 by the Department of Highway as a way of identifying ways to improve safety for major transportation modes.  The Plan identified nine major focus areas, most of which dealt with automobile operator issues (road rage, lane departure, impaired driving, commercial vehicles, etc.).  

I conducted a word search of the Plan using the word “pedestrian”.  With the exception of a foot note under Table 6 in the fourth focus area – “Occupant Protection” – all references to pedestrians were contained in the last focus area.  This last focus area – “Continuing Successful Safety Programs and Initiatives” – was the section of the Plan that identified pedestrian safety issues.  This focus area identified the “…many successful on-going safety initiatives that are contributed to the overall safety goal.”  Pedestrian and bicycle safety was featured under this Focus Area along with Intersections, Railroad Highway Grade Crossing, Safe Routes to School, Wildlife Crashes, and Work Zone Safety (Temporary Traffic Control).  

Table 18 in Focus Area 9 included data for the number of pedestrian crashes statewide.  The Plan identified a Goal for this Focus Area to “…retain the low number of crashes WV has been experiencing in recent years by continuing these programs.”  Another reference to pedestrians included as a “Statewide” initiative to: 
Review intersections, railroad crossings, elementary schools, pedestrian and biking activities, etc. along corridors with high crash rates. Refer problem locations and activities to program coordinators to address through eligible improvements

Another initiative under “Intersections” was: 
Review the possibility of adding electronic “No Turn On Red” signs which are activated when pedestrian signals are in the walk phase at intersections with significant pedestrian volumes.
There were four final references to pedestrians in the Plan under the initiative “Pedestrian and Bicycle Accommodations”.  These included:
Review and consider updating the Design Directive for Bicycle and Pedestrian accommodation.

Implement recommendations from Safety Circuit Rider pedestrian reviews and continue reviews in next tier locations.

Implement pedestrian crossing enforcement campaigns in high pedestrian areas such as universities and central business districts.

Consider the use of Highways or Dieways campaign to educate the public to pedestrian safety.
These references can be found contained in pages 33 through 36 of the linked document, www.transportation.wv.gov/communications/Documents/WestVirginiaStrategicHighwaySafetyPlan.pdf
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Public Safety Building - Morgantown, WV

Monday, March 5, 2012

The Morgantown Pedestrian Safety Board’s mission is to promote a walkable environment throughout the City by developing safe, attractive, and accessible walkways that connect neighborhoods and destinations.
IX. Call to Order at 4:33 pm

X. Attendance Check & board membership verification Chair Christiaan Abildso, Bill Reger-Nash, Dan C. Harris, Matt Cross, Bob Anderson, Stan Cohen, George Lilley, Bob Anderson, Maria Smith, and Damien Davis, 

Guests: Rebecca DiClemente-Drain, Kathy Gibbons, Jessica Kirk, Frank Gmeindl, Bill Austin, Shelly Dusic, Maria Brann, 

a. A Secretary needed to take minutes.  Any interested party should contact Christiaan Abildso or Bill Reger-Nash.

XI. February minutes approval (attached). Motion to accept by Bob Anderson.  Second by Stan Cohen. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

XII. Old business 

a. WVUH new site plan (Dan C. Harris, see page 5)  This plan is in the early discussion and planning phase.  The main road in front of hospital will be moved closer to the stadium with a large parking structure.  There are currently 12 cross walks, and people are still almost getting hit.  There will be a traffic circle and an over/under pass for those parking behind the road (close to the stadium).  Emergency Room will go into new Tower.  There will be increased green space in front of hospital.  Five year completion time frame is planned. 

b. Brann – update on WVU Communication Studies graduate course.  Preliminary data analysis is complete, and the small group will begin message development this coming Thursday.  Forty-one percent of drivers are stopping at unsignalized crosswalks.  Peds do not usually need to wait more than 5 cars at unsignalized cross walks.  Distracted Walking:  The group conducted  200 intercept surveys and 4 focus groups. One hundred percent of respondents reported being distracted at some point of crossing the street.  

c. Crosswalk study - Stansbury lot to stairs to Brooks Hall.  Need data.  Request has been passed on to the state by Damien Davis. 

d. Complete Streets legislation update (HB 4074 & SB 609).  The final bill which was considered ended up being a very bad proposal which fortunately died in committee.  We can work closely with the transit people and other groups for next year.  To be passed, we need support of the DOH, which can be linked to the new $1billion Bond proposal.  We will invite legislators (at least Fleishauer, Marshall, and Pasdon) to our next PSB meeting.  

e. WV Strategic Highway Safety Plan review – tabled
f. City paving list & Pedestrian Safety Plan project priorities comparison.  Matt Cross did a yeoman job of examining the city paving project plans, which he integrated with the Pedestrian Safety Board Priorities (the accompanying pdf maps have numbers on the bottom right):

i. Barrickman Street to Madigan Avenue - First Ward - Pedestrian Safety Board Plan numbers 32 and 36.  Sidewalks would connect Dorsey Avenue to Mississippi Street and White Park.  Pdf map 1.

ii. Darst Street - Jerome Park numbers 51.  Crosswalk on SR 7 would provide safe access to Deckers Creek Trail.  Pdf map 2.   

iii. Southpoint Circle-South Park number 75 Complete sidewalk on Park Street, which is a low priority.  (The closest Ped Safety Plan project is to complete the sidewalk on Park Street). Pdf map 3. 

iv. Hoffman Avenue- Wiles Hill. THIS IS OUR TOP PRIORITY. Pedestrian Safety Board Plan numbers 120 &121. There is lots of foot traffic on Hoffman.  A sidewalk connector between McCollough Street and Hoffman would connect Willowdale Road to Stewart Street. pdf map 4,5.  

v. Richwood Avenue-Woodburn. Ped Safety Plan numbers 169. Install sidewalk on Louise Ave and Monongalia Avenue would connect Richwood Avenue to Willy Street. These projects were suggested before knowledge of the Woodburn Elementary School closing so priorities may have changed. Pdf map 6. 

vi. Corvette Ave and Madigan Alley in Suncrest are dead end streets.  Low priority.  Select residents do not want sidewalks.  

g. Implementing our plan & working toward sustainability of pedestrianism, including identifying opportunities with the following

i. Implementation partners, volunteers to research the capital improvement plans of

1. MUB – Matt Cross to address.  

2. Verizon- usually above ground so this may not be relevant.  

3. Comcast

4. Dominion Hope - Dan Harris to address. 

5. Mon Power – Does street lights.  

6. others? Especially re: street lighting

ii. Serving on other boards & commissions.  Volunteers are need to serve on these committees and boards. If interested, pls contact Christiaan Abildso. 

1. BOPARC

2. Board of Zoning Appeals

3. MUB

4. Tree Board

5. Planning Commission

6. Traffic Commission

7. Urban Landscape Commission

8. Bicycle Board

9. City Council liaison

XIII. Committee Reports

a. Traffic Commission (Abildso, Davis)

i. PSB Membership updated – Dan C. Harris will be added when the Traffic Commission formally meets.

b. City Engineer report (Davis)- No additional information to present. 

c. MMMPO (Abildso, Austin, Williams)

i. (1) CrossRoads:  Visioning public meetings executive summary (http://crossroadsmon.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/MGTN_IGM_memo_120213.pdf).  There were successful public meetings with good feedback, including 40% of participants being new and providing good input.  Goals are being developed for MMMPO long range Plans. (2) Outreach to the community to identify new growth.  Meeting on March 28 at 7 pm, University High School cafeteria. Danielle Williams has developed a list of upcoming events to promote alternative transportation.  Signup sheet was disseminated.  April 2 is Walk-to-Work Day, which is a natural link.  Maria Smith offered to display posters in the Mountain Line busses.  (3) MPO and County to host GIS Planning Group.  

d. Chair’s report, ongoing activities (Abildso)

i. Pedestrian count – no update

ii. Intersection behavior analysis subcommittee report – no update

iii. Analysis of ped-vehicle accident data – continued refinement of corridors to be:

1. View of 6 cooridors  (1) route 7; (2) University Ave to Willey Street, (3) Route 19-7 (Beechurst/Mon Blvd/S University) to Westover Bridge, (4) 119 Don Knotts up Spruce, High, & Willey, (5) 705 from Coliseum to City limits; (6) city streets downtown (Fayette, Chestnut, etc). Christiaan to update Board and Traffic Commission. 

iv. Publicizing the Bicycling and Walking in the U.S.: 2012 Benchmarking Report, for example:

1. WV spends only 0.6% ($1.55 per capita) of federal TE money on pedestrian and bicycle infrastructure (4th lowest, nationally) 
2. WV obesity and physical inactivity related costs are $208 annually per taxpayer (6th highest nationally)

e. Neighborhood reports (Simmons, Cross, Cohen, Biases, others) - none

f. WVU report (Kierig) - none. 

XIV. New business

a. Abildso – FHWA webinar: “Pedestrian Safety and Accessibility Considerations at Modern Roundabouts”; Wednesday, March 7, 2012; 1:00 p.m. — 2:30 p.m. EDT

i. To register, visit: https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/941771786
b. Abildso – from resident, Nancy Abrams - blocked off pedestrian/bike shortcut between North Parkview and Parkview drives in Suncrest.  Cut through in Parkview is on private land.  The new property owner indicated nobody is to trespass on this property.

c. APRIL 2 – Walk-To-Work Day and our next meeting…publicity!?

XV. Other items  Meetings from henceforth will be 1.5 hours.  We also need to discuss the possibility of beginning at 4 pm, instead of 4:30 pm.  

XVI. Next meeting April 2, 2012, 4:30-6:00 PM at Public Safety Building

XVII. Motion to Adjourn at 5:54 pm by Dan C. Harris, Second by George Lilley.  Passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Minutes respectfully submitted on March 5, 2012, by Bill Reger-Nash.  Reviewed by Christiaan Abildso. 
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Motion to adjourn by ____.  Second by ___.  Passed by unanimous voice vote.

Next meeting:  April 2, 2012, 4:30 to 6 pm.  Public Safety Building, Training Room 1. 
Page 5 of 6

_1392108915.pdf





